
  CITY OF CORAL GABLES 

CULTURAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD MEETING 

Wednesday, January 28, 2015, 8:00 a.m. 

Coral Gables Youth Center 

405 University Avenue, Coral Gables, Florida 33134 

 

MINUTES 

 

MEMBERS A# S O O* N^ D J F M A M J J   COMMISSIONERS 

 ‘14 ‘14 ‘14 ‘14 ‘14 ‘14 ‘15 ‘14 ‘14 ‘14 ‘14 ‘14 ‘14  

Meg Daly (Chair) E - P E P - E P P P P P E Mayor Jim Cason 

Erica Guzman P - A P P - A P P P P P P Vice Mayor William Kerdyk, Jr. 

Bruce B. Litwer P - P P P - P ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ Commissioner Patricia Keon 

Nan Markowitz P - P P P - P P P E P P P Commissioner Vince Lago 

Andrea Cole (Vice-Chair) P - E P P - P P P P P P P Commissioner Frank Quesada 

Irene Tapanes P - P P E - P ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ City Manager 

Rosa Maria Mayorga P - P P P - P E P P P A P Board-As-A-Whole 

 

A = Absent 

# Regular Meeting + FY2013-2014 Grants Workshop      P = Present                 E = Excused 

*Regular Meeting + FY12-13 Grants Final Report Review    -  = No Meeting 

^Regular Meeting + FY13-14 Grants Scoring Review     ~ = Prior to appointment 

               E = Excused 
Staff in Attendance:            

Cindy Birdsill, Director, Economic & Cultural Development Department 

Jorge Casuso, Business Development Analyst, Economic & Cultural Development Department 

Laura Bruney, Executive Director, Arts & Business Council of Greater Miami 

 

 

1. Proposed art works for the 2015 ARTcycle in Public Places (Action) 

 

Ms. Birdsill informed the Board that the Coral Gables Museum had chosen the artists who would 

participate in the third annual ARTcycle from March 5 through May 24, 2015. The exhibit includes 

installing art works, which are constructed using recycled bicycle parts, in prominent public places, 

including the Coral Gables Museum, the War Memorial Youth Center, Merrick Park across from City 

Hall, the Village at Merrick Park, Ponce Circle Park and the Biltmore Hotel. She handed out pictures of 

the selected art works, adding that they were “witty and fun.” The proposed works were well received 

by the Board, which said it would help to promote awareness of bicycle safety. 

 

Ms. Markowitz made a motion to recommend the art works for the 2015 ARTcycle in Public Places to be 

located at the Coral Gables Museum, the War Memorial Youth Center, Merrick Park across from City 

Hall, the Village at Merrick Park, Ponce Circle Park and the Biltmore Hotel. Ms. Mayorga seconded the 

motion, which passed unanimously.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jorge Casuso, Business Development Analyst, Economic and Cultural Development Department 


